Congress of the United States

House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515-4305

December 22, 2020

Senator John Cornyn 517 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Senator Ted Cruz 127A Russell Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senators Cornyn and Cruz,

As you know, the United States Constitution provides Congress with the unique and important responsibility to certify or reject electors after each Presidential election. This is a duty I take very seriously, and I know you do as well.

In light of the numerous reports of fraud and lingering questions hovering over the validity of the election results across the country, I cannot in good conscience vote to certify these results. There must be a full audit of every ballot in states like Georgia, Arizona, Michigan, and Pennsylvania where there are widespread reports of fraud and data abnormalities. Until such time, I feel we would be doing a disservice to our nation to turn a blind eye and allow this to continue.

We must stand up for the tens of millions of Americans who want answers to the irregularities surrounding this election. It is our duty to ensure the integrity of our election is unwavering, and the American people deserve to feel confident their vote counts.

I intend to object to the certification of the Electoral College vote submissions on January 6th, 2021, and I respectfully ask you to stand with me.

Sincerely,

Lance Gooden

Lance Hooden